
July 19th, 2018 Minutes 
200 College Street, Asheville NC 

 
Welcome and Introductions – Celeste Ordiway, JCPC Chair, Juvenile Crime Prevention Council (JCPC).   
Celeste opened the meeting with welcome and introductions.   
 
Attendees: 
Members:  Celeste Ordiway, Jeanne McGowan, Natasha Adwaters, Cindy Hamilton, Martin Moore, 

Susan Dotson-Smith, Mark Halstead, Eric Robinson, Shaketria Lindey for Sylvia Clement 

Coordinator and NCDPS Representative and Others: Melissa Moses (Coordinator), Linda Graney (Area 
Consultant) 
 
Agencies: MC Ellis (Aspire Youth and Family/Kids at Work), Karen Peerson (Buncombe Alternatives/Teen 
Court and Earn and Learn), Steve White (Barium Springs Home Based Services for Juvenile Sex 
Offenders), Anderson Davis (Partners Unlimited, Inc.) 
 
The minutes from the May board meeting were distributed via email and a hard copy was given to the 

board for review.  Mark motioned to accept the May board minutes, Jeanne seconded the motion.  All 

were in favor and the motion carried.   

 

Program Update              Buncombe Alternatives, Karen Peerson 

Karen thanked Martin for serving Teen Court as an adult judge.  

Staff has been taking several trainings this summer.  

Teen Court is at capacity and only 8 off of what they served this time last fiscal year.  Teen Court mets 

on the 2nd and 4th Monday. 

Earn and Learn has four work groups currently.  Restitution is up to $7.00.  

There has been some board turnover.  

 
Juvenile Court Services Update                           Sylvia Clement 

 

There is a Field Specialist position that will post soon.  

Referrals are low.  

 

NCDPS/Division of Juvenile Justice Update                      Linda Graney 

Linda passed out the Buncombe County Funded Program Summary that reflects data from July 1st, 2017 

to June 30th, 2018.  

Please see the form below. 





   

Open discussion 

It was announced that after the board meeting today the programs will meet with Celeste and Linda to 

discuss a potential end of year summary.  

The board is currently accepting applications for the Substance Abuse Professional and a Youth Member 

position through August 7th.  Please email Melissa the applications.  They will be reviewed by the 

executive committee at their next meeting in August.  

Trinity Place has a 2008 Honda Odyssey vehicle that they are no longer in need of.  Melissa will send out 

an email to programs letting them know of the vehicle and to email Melissa back if they need it.  They 

will need to be specific of its use so the executive committee can make a decision.  

 

  

No more discussion, meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

 


